Dear [name here],

Please help to reduce the massive waiting time for treatment for adult ADHD. This ranges from months to years in the UK and treating ADHD for a few pounds a month would reduce the tax burden by thousands of pounds a year.

Whilst many people think attention deficit hyperactivity disorder (ADHD) is a childhood condition, around 2.5% of adults in the UK live with ADHD. ADHD can be debilitating and is associated with a higher likelihood of suicide and premature death, low quality of life, substance use issues, unemployment, and accidental injuries. ADHD is also associated with a range of co-existing conditions in adults, including anxiety, depression, and bipolar spectrum disorder, which are a burden for the individual, their families, and the state.

Waiting times for assessment of attention deficit hyperactivity disorder have increased so that in some areas people can wait for up to 7 years to be diagnosed. This is clearly unacceptable and costly. 

A recent article on The Conversation, republished by The Telegraph and The Independent, highlighted many of these issues: 

https://theconversation.com/adhd-in-adults-what-its-like-living-with-the-condition-and-why-many-still-struggle-to-get-diagnosed-162824 

It has been estimated that ADHD costs £18,000 per adult, per year due to a combination of loss of earnings, medical costs, criminal activity, benefit payments and social support etc. The cost of the most commonly prescribed medication for ADHD, methylphenidate, is around £3 per month. There is therefore clearly an economic case for increased funding for ADHD screening and support to more quickly diagnose and support adults with ADHD so they can enjoy better health, improved quality of life, and become more functional members of society and less of an economic burden on the state.

Please help us to reduce the waiting time for diagnosis and treatment for ADHD in adults reducing the financial burden to the taxpayer and to the individual.

Yours sincerely,

[your name]
